
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, February 11th, 2014

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President), John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past 

President), Drew Young (Treasurer & Hillclimb Chair), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie 

Parsons (Corr. Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Howard Roundy (Website Editor), Antony

Donovan, Gary Brundrett, Donna Stevens, Venessa Ruggiero, Dave and Denise Patten, John Santos, 

and Paul Perry.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:02pm.

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Paul Giblin and seconded by John Stevens.

Membership Report: There are 70 members total (16 life and 54 regular). Broken down as 35 single, 

11 double and 8 3+ family memberships.  Motion to accept made by Charlie Parsons and seconded by 

Gary Brundrett. 

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young.  Discussed finances.  Motion to accept made by John 

Stevens seconded by Donna Stevens.

Publicity Report:  Made by Terry Murphy IV.  Facebook is up to date and active on Climb to The 

Clouds and the upcoming season.

Sponsorship Report: Doug Bohlman was contacted about the season sponsorship.  Planning to reach 

out to Rachet Heads Garage about being a sponsor.

Autocross Report: Made by Terry Murphy IV. Discussed budget for the upcoming season.  Discussed 

setting the school entry fee to fifty dollars regardless of membership status; amendments need to be 

made and further discussed at the next meeting.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young. Discussed budget; amendments need to be made and further 

discussed at the next meeting.  Eric Saunders has agreed to co-chair with Venessa Ruggiero for the 

Spring event.  Don Taylor has agreed to chair the Fall event.

Old Business:

• MWHC Update:

◦ 50 total hillclimb entrants.  18 entrants for Rally should be 20 soon.  8 for vintage soon to be

10

◦ Sponsors are set with more being sought after.



◦ Banners and sign design are in process.

◦ Flags and fire extinguishers- a green flag, multiple sets of red and yellow flags, and a couple

of checkered flags are needed.  Possibly rent extinguishers.  Also possibility of renting a few

golf carts.

• Goals for 2014. (Discussed via e-mails.)

◦ Safe and successful season.

◦ To gain and retain non-profit status.

◦ Purchase and outfit a new trailer.

◦ Run two successful schools.

◦ Reach a total of 300 members.

◦ Board members and/or position holders should find and mentor replacements.

• Dartmouth Bicycle Club has informed the club that we may attend their event but it will not be 

an official club event.

New Business:

• Car Cruise in the Fall; all day tour with a lunch stop.  Would like to make it an official club 

event to raise money for the Kevin Young Charity.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 8:07pm. Moved by Drew Young and seconded by Denise Patten.


